
Joint research with Prof. Her:multiferroics

At the beginning of the year, I had a research meeting with Mr. Kim-Long Her from Chang Gung 
University in Taiwan.

About 16 years ago, Dr. Her became Matsuda Lab's first
postdoctoral fellow and stayed there for about two years.
Recently, he seems to be busy and has not been able to come
to the ISSP for doing experiments, so I am planning to conduct
the experiments by Matsuda lab members here with the
cooperation of the Kindo and Tokunaga laboratories.

At the beginning of the year, we had a discussion via 
Zoom on January 2nd. Chiu-kun also participated. PHYSICAL REVIEW MATERIALS 6, 094412 (2022) 


